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Dear Petitioner: 

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 1552 of 

Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant portions of your 

naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records (Board) found the evidence 

submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material error or injustice.  Consequently, 

your application has been denied.    

 

Although you did not file your application in a timely manner, the statute of limitation was waived in 

accordance with the 25 August 2017 guidance from the Office of the Under Secretary of Defense for 

Personnel and Readiness (Kurta Memo).  A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, 

considered your application on 14 November 2022.  The names and votes of the panel members will be 

furnished upon request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with 

administrative regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary 

material considered by the Board consisted of your application together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record, and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies, 

to include the Kurta Memo, the 3 September 2014 guidance from the Secretary of Defense regarding 

discharge upgrade requests by Veterans claiming post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD) (Hagel Memo), 

and the 25 July 2018 guidance from the Under Secretary of Defense for Personnel and Readiness 

regarding equity, injustice, or clemency determinations (Wilkie Memo) (collectively, the Clarifying 

Guidance). 

  

A review of your record shows that you enlisted in the Marine Corps and commenced a period of active 

duty on 25 November 1974.  On 20 November 1975, you received nonjudicial punishment for willful 

disobedience of a lawful order.  On 14 April 1976, you requested to be discharged to escape trial by 

court-martial.  Your request was denied, and on 5 May 1976, you were convicted by a special court-

martial for a period of unauthorized absence that lasted from 2 February 1976 to 17 March 1976.  

Thereafter, you again entered into an unauthorized absence status, and you were apprehended on 14 May 

1976.  After your apprehension, you were charged with an offense relating to controlled substances.  On 

15 June 1976, you commenced another period of unauthorized absence.  On 24 July 1976, you submitted 

a request for discharge to avoid trial by court-martial.  On 28 July 1976, the convening authority 

transmitted your request for discharge, recommending it be approved.  On 29 July 1976, your 

Commanding General transmitted your request to the Commandant of the Marine Corps, recommending 

it be approved.   

 

On 11 August 1976, you were discharged with an other than honorable characterization of service.  In 

1984, you filed an application for review of your discharge with the Naval Discharge Review Board 

(NDRB).  On 5 December 1984 the NDRB denied your request to change your discharge 

characterization, and you were notified on 20 December 1984 via naval letter by NDRB. 






